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FINANCIAL REPORT
• Treasurer/CFO Tom Golinar reviewed the financial report and investments for the month of May and 

announced that all district finances are on track per the forecast and the district is 90% through the 
fiscal year. He also reported on some end of year transfers, including the track replacement funds, turf 
replacement funds and lunch money funds.

• A renewal of the district’s contract with Aramark food services for FY25 was approved by the Board, 
as well as the temporary appropriations for FY25, the supplemental appropriations for FY24 and an 
amendment to the superintendent and treasurer contracts.

• A Resolution to Proceed with a November 2024 Operating Levy was approved by the Board of 
Education.

CONSENT AGENDA
• The Board of Education approved the employment of Kelley Dunlap (MHS office aide), Christian 

Compton (MJHS intensive behavior support aide), Anna Goecke (TPE registered behavior tech), Autumn 
Richards (MHS Director of College and Career Counseling), Emily Jacobs (TPE reading specialist, 0.4 
to 0.45), Pam Tackett (MHS counselor, 0.6 to 0.8), Julie Parker (TPE rehire for 2024-25 school year), 
Zachary Van Fossen (MHS math teacher) and Amanda Loy (TPE first grade teacher). It also approved 
the resignations of Zach Conkle (ME IS), and Sarah Conkle (TPE teacher), the retirement of Annette 
Engle (TPE teacher) and an hours/days adjustment for Rachel Bystry (after school enrichment).

• Pre-approval requests and reimbursements for college credits were approved for Jacqueline Treftz 
(TPE, 8 hours for approval and additional reimbursements).

• Additional items approved by the BOE include the hiring of sports camp coaches and summer workers, 
up to 15 extra days for Autumn Richards and limited contracts for the 2024-25 school year.

REPORTS/INFORMATION/COMMUNICATION/DISCUSSION
• Director of Human Resources and District Operations Lance Hollander presented the Board with a list of 

18 district policies, as well as the athletic handbook, for a first read. No action was taken and the Board 
will vote to approve at the July Board of Education meeting. 



RECOGNITIONS
• The Board recognized six Mariemont Junior High School students who recently competed at the state 

Power of the Pen competition.
• Additionally, Mariemont Police Chief Richard Hines was awarded the 2024 Marie Huenefeld Friend 

of the School Award. Superintendent Estepp was joined by the award’s namesake, longtime Board of 
Education member Marie Huenefeld, to present Chief Hines with the award.


